
STATE OF MISSOURI 
PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

 
At a session of the Public Service 

Commission held at its office in 
Jefferson City on the 15th day of 
October, 2014. 

 
 
In The Matter of KCP&L Greater Missouri ) 
Operations Company’s Residential Lighting and ) File No. ET-2015-0076 
Appliance Program Tariff    ) Tariff No. JE-2015-0125 
 
 

ORDER APPROVING TARIFF 
 
Issue Date:  October 15, 2014 Effective Date: October 22, 2014 
 

On September 22, 2014, KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (GMO) 

issued a tariff to amend its Residential Lighting and Appliance Program to remove two 

measures from the “Eligible Lighting and Appliance Measures” section of the tariff.  The 

tariff carries an October 22 effective date, but GMO initially asked the Commission to 

approve the tariff to take effect on October 2.    

GMO explains that the tariff revision will remove two energy saving measures from 

the tariff.  One measure that will be removed provides customers with a $100 rebate when 

they purchase an Energy Star labeled refrigerator.  The second measure offers a $35 

rebate to customers who install a programmable thermostat.  GMO indicates the two 

measures are being removed from the tariff because they did not pass the Total Resource 

Cost screening in the 2013 Evaluation, Measurement and Verification Report prepared by 

Navigant Consulting, Inc.  

The Commission initially ordered any party wishing to respond to GMO’s motion for 

expedited approval of its tariff to do so no later than September 29.  On that date, Staff filed 
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a motion seeking more time to respond to the tariff.  That motion represented that Public 

Counsel and GMO did not object to Staff’s request for more time.  The Commission granted 

that request and extended the time to respond to October 8. 

On October 8, Staff filed a recommendation advising the Commission to deny 

GMO’s request for expedited approval because GMO had not yet provided Staff with all the 

information it needs to evaluate the proposed tariff.  Staff indicated it would continue to 

seek information from GMO and would file its recommendation regarding the tariff  no later 

than October 14.  

Staff filed its recommendation on October 10.  Staff indicates that it has obtained 

information from GMO demonstrating that the total resource cost measurements for the 

programs in question show that they are not cost effective.  Staff recommends the 

Commission either approve GMO’s tariff, or allow it to go into effect on its effective date of 

October 22.  No other party has filed a recommendation regarding GMO’s tariff. 

THE COMMISSION ORDERS THAT: 

1. KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company’s Motion for Expedited 

Treatment is denied. 

2. The proposed tariff sheet submitted under Tariff No. JE-2015-0125 by KCP&L 

Greater Missouri Operations Company is approved effective on and after October 22, 2014.  

The specific tariff sheet approved is:  

                                               P.S.C. MO No. 1                                                
3rd Revised Sheet No. R-64.01, Cancels 2nd Revised Sheet No. R-64.01 
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3. This order shall become effective on October 22, 2014. 

4. This file shall be closed on October 23, 2014. 

 
      BY THE COMMISSION 

    Morris L. Woodruff 
      Secretary 
 
 
 
R. Kenney, Chm., Stoll, W. Kenney,  
Hall, and Rupp, CC., concur. 
 
 
Woodruff, Chief Regulatory Law Judge 


